OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. DOX 2008 SANTA FE NEW MEXICO 87501

October 9, 1974

Brooks Exploration Company 406 Denver Contex Dldg. Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Bill:

Your letter of September 24th has been referred to me. As you perhaps realized, the September 13, 1974, "Memorandum" together with the computer printout which went out from this office was part of a massive, statewide mailing. Since several thousand wells were involved, it was impossible to make a case-by-case review. In the case of your Towndraw well, it was included because the plugging report (C-103) had not been approved, and the reason for this is that no inspection has yet been made - due in part to the fact that we have not been advised that abandonment is completed.

I have been in the Raton area several times this year and hope to be back again before snow flies. Your Towndraw well is now a top priority inspection objective there. If you have any recommendations concerning a route to be followed in reaching this location, please advise accordingly.

Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG, Senior Geologist Oil & Gas Inspector

CU/og